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October 26, 2021 

RE: Vegas Valley 4 Wheelers Nevada OHV Grant Application  

To whom it may concern,  

Since 2009, Vegas Valley 4 Wheelers has hosted a popular event in Moapa Valley called Hump n Bump.  

This group not only comes out to the Logandale Trails to recreate, they have taken a step beyond that 

and has become the primary steward of the area.  I have lived in the area since 2005 and had previously 

worked for the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) as a Law Enforcement Ranger.  I have never seen a 

group be so active and involved in taking care of our public lands like Logandale Trails, then I have from 

the Vegas Valley 4 Wheelers Group.   

As the Fire Chief for the Moapa Valley Fire District, I fully support the desires of the Vegas Valley 4 

Wheelers to take an active part to continue to improve the Logandale Trails System.  I believe that they 

have the leadership and the know how to make the Logandale Trails a destination for off roaders from 

Nevada and from around the world. 

From my experience as a prior BLM Ranger responsible for patrolling Logandale Trails and as the Fire 

Chief, It is imperative that we install better signage.  By doing so, this will decrease the calls we have at 

the Logandale Trails System for lost or stranded riders and for accidents.   

I fully support Vegas Valley 4 Wheelers desire to improve and protecting the natural landscape of the 

Logandale Trails System.   

Respectfully,  

Stephen Neel 

Fire Chief, Moapa Valley Fire District  
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November 10, 2021  

Nevada Off-Highway Vehicles Program 
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources 
901 S. Stewart Street, Ste 1003 

Carson City, Nevada 89701 

Subject: Vegas Valley Four Wheelers 

 

The Nevada Offroad Association (NVORA) supports the grant application submitted by the 
team at Vegas Valley Four Wheelers (VVFW). 
 

NVORA staff had the opportunity to meet with leadership of the VVFW and drive some of the 
trails in the Logandale Trails System (LTS). 
 

We were glad to learn that the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) was on the cusp of 
finalizing their Recreational Management Plan for the area.  With the retirement of the  

previous stewards of the LTS, Partners in Conservation, the VVFW’s proposal is an ideal 
opportunity to engage and support a new steward for this Nevada destination combined use 
recreation area. 

 

The partnership between VVFW and the BLM, as the required planning documents are 

published, queue up the membership of VVFW to step in and install trail signage under the 

direction of, and in cooperation with the BLM.  NVORA is proud to support this partnership 

because it is actions like this adopt-a-trail stewardship that affords quality riding experiences 

for visitors to our Nevada communities and their local businesses.  

Through the efforts of clubs like the VVFW, Nevada will create a valuable and genuine force 

multiplier to aide our federal agencies tasked with managing vast amounts of Nevada’s Public 

Lands.  

 

Regards, 

 

Mathew D. Giltner 

Executive Director 

Nevada Offroad Association 

Kim Murcia 
Associate Director 

Nevada Offroad Association

 


